THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING 
AND THE 
MEETING OF PARISHIONERS FOR THE ELECTION OF

CHURCHWARDENS HELD

AT CHAILEY St PETER’S ON SUNDAY 
APRIL 23rd 2023 AT 11.30 A.M.

The Chairman welcomed the 26 parishioners to the meeting.

1. The Meeting opened with Prayer.
2. Election of Churchwardens. Mrs Bea Annis and Mr Paul Corver were nominated and ELECTED. 
3. Apologies were received from: Mr & Mrs Barnes, Mr & Mrs Matthews, Mr & Mrs Partridge, Mr & Mrs Walker, Fr Martin, Mrs Cullen and Mrs Mundy.
4. The Minutes of the 2022 APCM were AGREED and signed by the Chairman.

5. The 2023/24 Electoral Roll was received, Mrs Christine Peskett the Electoral Roll Officer reported a roll of 91, and it was 94 in 2022.
6. Annual Report The report which had been circulated outlines the work of the parish over the previous year. The report was ADOPTED by the meeting.
7. Financial Report the Treasurer, Mr Anthony Meadows, reported that in 2022 the unrestricted funds had a surplus of £13,667 (a surplus of £7,084 in 2021) with income up by £16,262 and expenditure up by £6,980. After taking into account the surplus carried forward from 2021, the surplus of £25,950 is the carry forward for 2021. Income benefitted from increased planned giving and fund raising. The cost of the parish contribution was up slightly and the cost of heating oil and electricity increased significantly. Changing insurance providers was a saving and the inter-parish family worker was provided via a grant. Investments were down by £5,766 because of market changes. The total from all three funds, including restricted and endowment, increased from £70,508 in 2021 to £78,478 in 2022. Anthony and Philippa Meadows were thanked for their work on finances. The report was RECEIVED.
8. External Examiner. Mr Christopher Pexton was thanked for examining the Financial Statements of the PCC for the year 2022 and, it being indicated that he would be willing to continue this service, the Meeting APPROVED his appointment as examiner for the current year.
9. Report on the fabric, goods and ornaments of the parish Teresa Wenban, as Churchwarden, reported that in the last year there had been two craft fairs with big raffles, a barn dance, a quiz night, Lent lunches, catering for a funeral wake and a BBQ at the Churchyard clear ups. She thanked everybody who had supported these activities. Two more craft fairs, a flower festival and a ‘Songs of Praise’ for the Coronation are planned. As the ‘Free@ four’ service did not take off the family worker is starting a get together on Wednesdays. The Repair Café gets busier each month and she thanked Maryjane Corver and her team for the Lunch Club and the exceptional Christmas Lunch. She confirmed that she and her fellow Churchwarden, Chris Peskett, were stepping down and would remain on the PCC to support their replacements. She said it had been enjoyable and a privilege to serve. They thanked Revd Paul and Fr Martin for their wonderful ministry and huge support. They also thanked: Andy Rees; music director, Anthony and Pippa Meadows for accounting and IT/technical support; Maryjane Corver for Possums, lunch club and safeguarding; the flower team; cleaners; bell ringers and all those on various rotas for Sundays. She concluded by pointing out that the roof leaked, the flooring problem continues and that the cost of heating, running and maintaining the Church depended on the generosity of the congregation and fund raising events. The report was RECEIVED.
10. Matters discussed at the PCC. The Secretary reported that the PCC had met 7 times in the last year with 82% attendance and apart from the regular discussions on finance, fund raising, building works, churchyards, services and the 100 club draw the PCC had considered the Platinum Jubilee and Coronation and how rural Churches thrive which led to consideration of how to contact the lonely and isolated. The PCC had written to the Archbishop of Canterbury in regards to the compensation fund and received a reply. Revd. Paul Mundy thanked the PCC for their commitment shown by such good attendance. The report was RECEIVED.
11. Report of the Uckfield Deanery Synod. Sarah Tillard reported that three meetings had taken place: in Fletching on the budget; Maresfield on accessibility and in Uckfield on grants and that the Treasurer and the Rural Dean had worked hard to make the meetings useful. . The report was RECEIVED.
12. Matters of Parochial and Church interest. Reports had been displayed in Church and circulated. They included reports from the choir, the flower team, the bell ringers, the prayer group, the toddler group (Possums), lunch club, the Bible book club, from Brenda Ford as Foundation Governor for the federated St Peter’s Chailey primary school and the group visiting the school to hear reading. Mrs Maryjane Corver, as safeguarding officer reported no safeguarding issues in 2022.
13. Election of Deanery Synod Representatives. Mr Anthony Meadows and Mrs Sarah Tillard were elected for a three year term.

14. Election of Parochial Church Councillors. Mrs Maryjane Corver, Mrs Brenda Ford, and Mr Chris James were RE-ELECTED and Mr Jonny Annis, Mrs Christine Peskett and Mrs Teresa Wenbam were ELECTED for a period of three years. 
15. Safeguarding Officer. Mrs Jane Vonderbecke was nominated as safeguarding officer by Revd Paul Mundy seconded Peter Martin and AGREED by all. 
16. Sides people. Those on the current rota and were APPOINTED ‘en bloc’.
17. Any other business. Maryjane Corver thanked all those who had helped with lunches and Possums.

18. Chairman’s Remarks. 
Revd Paul Mundy commented that the national picture suggested declining Churches but Chailey St Peters is a community of faith where members of the congregation are called to serve rather than volunteer and show service for example by clearing up after the primary school services. He said he needed to have a more difficult conversation about the future. The Bishop has agreed that he is in charge of St Peter’s for 5 years from January 2021. For the parish to have a chance of employing a ‘House for Duty Priest’ the parish contribution needs to increase to over £28,000 which would discourage the Diocese from selling the Rectory. However even if the parish can raise the money for a priest there may not be one available especially as in 2018 43% of priests in the Diocese were expected to retire between 2023 and 2028. At present there are no plans to merge or divide the parish. There is a need for a vision of where the congregation wants the parish to be in the future. He gave his eternal thanks to the Church wardens who had guided the Church through the most difficult of times. They were given presents. He ended by saying ‘listen to God’s words’.
19. Prayer. The meeting ended with a prayer and grace 12.50 p.m.
